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1 CHRONICLES 16 v 27 

Splendour and majesty are before him; strength and joy are in his dwelling place. 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Sports day 

Thank you to everyone who attended our sports day. It was lovely to have everyone back in school to enjoy the 

event together. Many thanks to Mr Bowen and Mr Proffitt who organised, led and managed the afternoon so well. A 

delighted St. Andrew’s team won with an impressive winning score of 135 points. The Sports Day cup will be 

presented to the team soon with its new blue ribbons on each handle. These ribbons stay on the cup all year until 

the next sports day. We would like to particularly mention our Sports Leaders and buddies in Years 5 and 6 who 

were such great support to the younger children. This has always been the case in our school but seeing this happen 

again through the eyes of many of you who haven’t seen this yet was lovely. Thank you to those of you who 

particularly mentioned specific older children by name or description, I did pass this on to the parents of those 

children, who were all quite rightly, very proud indeed.  

PTFA Summer Garden Party  

What a lovely Garden Party we had last weekend! It was lovely to see so many of you there. Well done to the 

children in Year 4 who performed their May Pole dance. You all did really well! Well done too, to our children who 

demonstrated their judo moves. I am sure you were as impressed as me by their control and skills. Thank you to all 

the contributors who came along to make the day such a success. We will let you all know the amount raised in our 

next newsletter.  

Music Concert 

We are really looking forward to our Music Concert next week. Mrs Cordey has been speaking to children about 

taking part. A parent mail to the parents or carers of children who are performing will go out on Friday/Monday with 

details of arrival times etc.  

Art Exhibition  
 
The staff and children are looking forward to showing you some of the art work the children have done throughout 
the year. The exhibition is open between 3.15pm and 5.30pm on both Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th July.  Please do 
come along!  
 
Year 6 Supreme Sports Day 
 
On Monday 11th July, Year 6 will participate in their Sports day run by Supreme Sports. This activity day has been 
enjoyed by all other Year groups earlier on in the summer term. Year 6 will be enjoying tennis, field hockey and 
rugby on the day. They should come to school dressed in their PE kit on this day. 
  
Hop A Thon  

Thank you to everyone who supported our annual Hop-a-thon, which helped us raise money for our Trinity Farm 

project. There were a lot more costumes this year and children dressed as farm, wild and even mythical animals!  



I particularly enjoyed the tiny face painted noses and many of the bunny ears and tails too. The children all did a 

superb job raising money through their sponsorship efforts. The final amount raised will be shared as soon as we 

have all monies handed in.  

 

Goodbye Mrs Hickey  

We will be sorry to say goodbye to Mrs Hickey who will be ending her time as a TA with us at the end of the year. 

She is already working in her new job for four days a week and so we have been fortunate enough to have her each 

Friday over the past few months. She will continue to work with the children at lunchtimes on Fridays.  

 

Year 6 residential September 2022 

Thank you to those of you who attended the Year 6 (2022/23) residential meeting. If you were unable to attend Mrs 
Cox will be sending on any relevant paper work for you to sign and return. Please ensure the paper work is returned 
as soon as possible. Please also make a note in your diaries to check expiry dates for any inhalers or epi pens prior to 
the start of the new term. Thank you.  
 
A message from Christ Church - New Treasurer Needed This Year 
  
Could you volunteer to be our new treasurer? We would love someone to start training soon, but by the beginning 
of November 2022 at the latest.  You do not need to have been a treasurer of an organisation before. For smaller 
churches, such as Christ Church South Nutfield, in many respects it is not dissimilar from keeping good control of 
household finances.  
 
You would become an ex-officio member of the PCC (Parochial Church Council). Although you can be on the PCC 
aged 16 and over, the age requirement for a treasurer is 18 years old and over.  The Diocese of Southwark offers 
some training to new treasurers, and a good handover from our current treasurer will cover much of what a new 
treasurer will need to know.  The key responsibilities are as follows:- 
 
• Record all financial transactions carried out on behalf of the PCC and ensure they are properly authorised.  

• Draft an annual budget with the church wardens to assist the PCC to plan how it will fulfil its objectives for the 
coming year.  

• Monitor the PCC’s finances throughout the year and alert the PCC if any difficulties are likely.  

• Submit the annual accounts to our external examiner for checking.  

• Present the examined annual accounts to the PCC and subsequently to the Annual Parochial Church Meeting. Send 
a copy to the Diocese and complete the national financial information return.  
A DBS check will be required for the successful person.  
Please get in touch with Jackie Fenn treasurer@cc-nutfield.org.uk if you would like to find out more about becoming 

our treasurer. 

Gatton Park Country Fair 
 
Gatton Park Country Fair will take place on Sunday 3rd July 2022. Please see the attached posters for more 
information on the event. All proceeds will go towards restoring Gatton Park as well as their educational and 
outreach projects. 
 
Sun hats and sun cream 
 
The summer weather continues albeit sporadically! Please do keep bringing in sun hats and named sun cream if 
needed.  
 
INSET day 
 
A reminder that there is no school for children tomorrow. We look forward to seeing you all back on Monday.  
 
Miss Imogen Woods  
Headteacher    



 DIARY DATES 

 
Inset Day – School closed Friday 1st July 2022 

Art Exhibition Monday 4th July 2022 – 3.15pm - 5.30pm 

Art Exhibition Tuesday 5th July 2022– 3.15pm - 5.30pm 

District Sports – Track – Years 3/4/5/6 – Oxted School Tuesday 5th July 2022 – Oxted School 

EYFS 2022/23 Welcome to School (EYFS meeting 2/2)  Thursday 7th July 2022 – 2.00pm – 3.00pm 

District Sports – Field –Years 3/4/5/6 –Lingfield School Monday 11th July 2022 

Year 6 Supreme Sports Day Monday 11th July 2022 

Music Concert Tuesday 12th July 2022– 6.00pm - 7.00pm 

Year R Class Collective Worship Wednesday 13th July 2022 – 9.00am 

Open Evening Thursday 14th July 2022 -  timings to be 
confirmed  

Year 6 – School Production – Dress Rehearsal  Friday 15th July 2022 – 2.00pm  

Year 6 – School Production  Monday 18th July2022 – 6.00pm 

Year 6 – School Production  Tuesday 19th July 2022 - 6.00pm 

Year 6 – Leavers’ Party Wednesday 20th July 2022 

No Ark (am or pm)  Thursday 21st July 2022 

No Ark (am or pm) Friday 22nd July 2022 

Year 6 - Leavers’ Service – Christ Church Friday 22nd July 2022 – 9.30am 

Meet the Teacher – Year 1 Tuesday 6th September 3.25-4.15pm 

Meet the Teacher – Year 4 Tuesday 6th September 3.25-4.15pm 

Meet the Teacher – Year 2 Wednesday 7th September 3.25-4.15pm 

Meet the Teacher – Year 5 Wednesday 7th September 3.25-4.15pm 

Meet the Teacher – Year 6 Thursday 8th September 3.25-4.15pm 

Meet the Teacher – Year 3 Thursday 8th September 3.25-4.15pm 

Meet the Teacher – Year R Friday 9th September 3.25pm – 4.15pm 

  

INSET DAYS 2021/22 INSET DAYS 2022/23 

Wednesday 1st September 2021 1st September 2022  

Friday 26th November 2021 2nd September 2022 

Tuesday 19th April 2022 25th November 2022 

Monday 6th June 2022 5th June 2023 

Friday 1st July 2022 6th June 2023 

 
 


